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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    

44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   

Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       
Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 
Joe Camill 455-1079 

Chris Galante 667-5127 

Marshall Grazioli , Christian Service Representative 981-6778 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Eleanor Hoag                                                        586-822-6839 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Stella Krupansky 453-3059 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

John Neualt. Senior Representative 737-9953 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website for                           

more information 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of October 6 & 7, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  14,954.48 
Loose Offerings           $    2,711.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    1,952.50 
Facility Maintenance           $       220.00 
Debt Reduction            $       105.00    
Misc Income                    $   15,370.00 
Total Income            $  38,112.98 
Budgeted Expenses           $  27,079.65 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/12- 10/7/12)              $  387,426.34 

YTD Budgeted Expenses (7/1/12-10/7/12)        $  406,194.75 
  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits              45 
  

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES 

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please  
submit it to Liz at lhorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in 
the Parish office. All articles must be   submitted at least 10 
days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will 
be made to honor all requests,   however, the paper is now 
smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.  

If you have any questions, please contact the front office. 
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Hi all! 

Recently a workshop was held dealing with “The Catholic Spiritual Gifts”.  The intention of this workshop was to aid Catholics 
in discerning, developing and using their spiritual gifts (charisms).  I thought I would take what that workshop had to say 
about the different charisms and let you decide where you lie in all of these. 

From 1 Corinthians 12:7-10,12, “To each is given the manifestation of the Spirit for the common good.  To one is given through 
the Spirit the speaking of wisdom, and to another the speaking of knowledge according to the same Spirit, to another faith 
by the same Spirit, to another gifts of healing by the one Spirit, to another the working of miracles, to another prophecy, to 
another the ability to distinguish between spirits, to another various kinds of tongues, to another the interpretation of 
tongues…  For just as the body is one and has many members, and all members of the body, through many, are one body, so 
it is with Christ.” 

The charism of Administration empowers a Christian to be an effective channel of God’s wisdom by providing the planning 
and coordination needed to accomplish good things. 

The charism of Celibacy empowers a Christian to be most fulfilled and spiritually fruitful by remaining unmarried and celibate 
for the sake of Christ. 

The charism of Craftsmanship empowers a Christian to be an effective channel of God’s goodness to others through artistic 
or creative work that beautifies and/or orders the physical world. 

The charism of Discernment of Spirits empowers a Christian to be an effective channel of God’s wisdom by accurately        
perceiving a divine or demonic presence in certain people, places or things. 

The charism of Encouragement empowers a Christian to be an effective channel of God’s love—nurturing others through his 
or her presence and words of comfort, encouragement, and counsel. 

The charism of Evangelism empowers a Christian to be an effective channel of God’s love by sharing the faith with others in 
a way that draws them to become disciples of Jesus and responsible members of his Church. 

The charism of Faith empowers a Christian to be an effective agent of God’s purposes through an unusual trust in the love, 
power, and provision of God and a remarkable freedom to act on this trust. 

The charism of Giving empowers a Christian to be a cheerful channel of God’s provision by giving with exceptional             
generosity to those in need. 

The charism of Healing empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s love through whom God cures illness and restores 
health when healing is unlikely to occur quickly or to happen at all. 

The charism of Helps  empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s goodness by using his or her talents and charisms to 
enable other individuals to serve God and people more effectively. 

The charism of Hospitality empowers a Christian to be a generous channel of God’s love by warmly welcoming and caring for 
those in need of food, shelter, and friendship. 

The charism of Intercessory Prayer empowers the intense prayer of a Christian for others to be the means by which God’s 
love and deliverance reaches those in need. 

The charism of Knowledge empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s truth through diligent study and intellectual      
activity that enables us to better understand God, ourselves, and the universe. 

The charism of Leadership empowers a Christian to be an agent of God’s purposes by sharing a compelling vision of a better 
future with others and by directing the overall efforts of a group as they work together to make the vision a reality. 

The charism of Mercy empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s love through practical deeds of compassion that relieve 
the distress of those who suffer and help them experience God’s love. 

The charism of Missionary empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s goodness to others by effectively and joyfully     
using their charisms in a second culture. 

             Cont. on page 7 

 

 
 

IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 
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Cucchi’s 

Corner 

WEEKEND FOR THE WIDOWED, SEPERATED & 
DIVORCED 

A healing weekend designated for widowed, separated 
and divorced adults who wish to let go of the past and 
create a peace-filled future is offered by trained teams of 
people who have “been there.”  A “Beginning Experi-
ence” weekend will be held October 19, 20, 21, 2012.  All 
faiths are welcome.  For details call Ilene (586) 747-0223 
or Bob (586) 248-1643.  www.beginningexperience.org 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE IN NEED OF VOLUNTEERS.  
Help with social events, hospitality weekends,                    

etc. needed. 

Contact Jan Jacobs at 455-5910 for more 
information 

Marathon Organ Recital 
On Sunday, October 21st from 2-5:30pm there will be    
a Marathon Organ recital at the Cathedral of the Most 
Blessed Sacrament. I and 6 other Catholic music             
directors will each be performing 30 minute programs.  

Here is the day’s schedule: 

 

2:00  Brian Foos Our Lady Star of the Sea 

2:30  Rob Abbott   National Shrine of the Little Flower 

3:00  Johnny Kash  Ss. Peter & Paul (Westside) 

3:30  Rick Cucchi  St. John Neumann 

4:00  Heather Nofar  St. Edith 

4:30  Matthew Samelak Our Lady of Good Counsel 

5:00  Stephanie Yu  Holy Name 

 
Mark your calendars & plan to come hear these             

magnificent performances! 

SPIRITUS SANCTUS         
ACADEMY 

OPEN HOUSE                       
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 4       

1:00-4:00pm 

10450 Joy Rd                         
Plymouth, MI.  48170            

734-414-84300 

 
Catholic Central High School  
248-596-3810    
www.catholiccentral.net 

OPEN HOUSE                                                    

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 11                         
12:00—4:00pm  

All 6th,7th, and 8th grade boys and their 
families are cordially invited to attend the 
annual CC Open House.  This special day     

allows you to tour the school, see exhibits, 
meet the students and faculty, and much 

more.  Come experience the Spirit, tradition, 
and difference Catholic  Central High School 

offers. 
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FA I T H  W O R K S           

 

 CONTACT GENE    gkijek@stjohnneumann.us HOW DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK? 

http://www.facebook.com/stjohnneumanncanton 

HELP WANTED: HELP WANTED:   

ALTAR SERVERS, CHOIR MEMBERS,            

COMMUNION MINISTERS, LECTORS,               

MEDIA MINISTERS, SACRISTANS, USHERS 

Every year at this time, we invite parishion-

ers to come  forward to serve at the  Liturgy.  

It’s something we all should do at some time 
in our lives. Perhaps now is your time. We 

have great training, supportive leadership 

and flexible scheduling! 

Sign-Up the weekend of Oct. 20/21. 

As we approach the world around us, we 

Christians do so in the name of Jesus Christ, 

the Prince of Peace. We say this and we be-

lieve it, but what does it mean? How do we 

teach about peace in our parishes and 

schools? Vatican II can help us find ways to make teach-

ing about peace central to our work.  

 To say that the promotion of peace - peace within 

men and women, social peace, and international peace - 
was important to Blessed Pope John XXIII and Vatican II 

is to understate it! Nothing was more important to Pope 

John than this.  

 For example, on October 12, 1962 the day after the 

opening of Vatican II, he met with a group of diplomats 

from nearly 80 nations who had sent a delegate to the 

Council. Vatican II would be a religious event, he told 

them, but he also hoped it would contribute to the devel-

opment of world peace. This peace, he said, should be 

“based on growing respect for the human person and lead 

to freedom . . .”  

 Shortly after this, Pope John conceived the idea 

to write an encyclical on war and peace which he called 

Pacem in Terris, meaning “Peace on Earth.” At this time 

Pope John was very sick with cancer. He had less than a 

year to live. Yet, he was absolutely determined to write 

about peace. The Council took up this theme in its Con-
stitution on the Church in the Modern World, especially 
in articles 77-90. 
 What did Pope John and the Council teach? How can 

we ourselves teach about peace in a world torn constantly 

by war? From Northern Ireland, Iraq and Afghanistan to 

Kosovo, from central Africa to India and Pakistan, peace 

seems impossible to attain. How can we really be effec-

tive?  

The answer lies in the council documents and Pope 

John’s letter, Pacem in Terris. It’s a threefold teaching 
which is easy to understand and is based on Jesus’ own 

promise that he would leave us with peace.  It’s 

 

 also easier than you may think to teach about.  

 First, teach that peace of heart is the beginning 
point. This is, of course, an interior thing, belonging to 

the spirit, and its fundamental condition is a loving 

heart and a willingness to spend at least a few minutes 

each day in prayer. As St. Augustine has written, “You 

have made us for Yourself, Oh Lord, and our heart is 

restless till it rests in You.” We must, first of all, bind 

ourselves to God.  

 Second, teach that social peace is lived 
every day. It’s within our reach if we believe in the 

personal dignity of everyone. This means that in our 

homes, in our classrooms, and in all the rest of our 

lives, we can “declare peace.” We can learn on a day 

to day basis how to live in peace with one another, 

learn to respect and trust each other. This requires 

that we enter deeply into the Mystery of the 

 Incarnation. God wants us to love one another 

profoundly - the message of Advent and Christmas 

could not be more clear. So we must, secondly, bind 

ourselves to one another.  

 And third, teach that international peace is more 
than the absence of war. It’s the presence of trust be-
tween nations. This means that we must teach the ne-

cessity of overcoming erroneous ideas: The myth that 

using force produces peace. The myth that nationalism 

is the highest value. The myth that revenge brings 

peace of heart. And most importantly, we must teach 

that for peace to be realized, justice must come first. So 

we must, thirdly, bind ourselves to the human commu-
nity on Earth.  

 This is our work, yours and mine, as teachers 

of the Faith. In the Spirit of the Gospels, of Vatican 

II, and of Pope John XXIII, let us recommit ourselves 

here and now to “teach peace and follow after it.”                                               
© PastoralPlanning.com, 2009. All rights reserved  



Religious Formation  

THIS WEEK 

Faith UNwrapped  

October 14 –17 

 

 

 

 

NEXT WEEK 

Fifth Week of Class 

First Reconciliation 

Preparation # 2  

Wednesday, Oct. 24th 

6:00-7:30 pm 
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dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

 In today’s Gospel story (Mark 10: 
17-30) Jesus is asked by a rich young man 
what to do in order to enter the           
Kingdom of Heaven.  Jesus’ answer is to 
give his goods to the poor and come    
follow him. 

 The ability and the opportunity 
to make money are gifts from God.  
These gifts, like all the others we receive 
from God, are given to us to be shared 
with one another. When we share our 
gifts, money and other talents, we are 
following Jesus.  Jesus gave everything 
for us to the point of giving his life.   

 Jesus, help us to share the gifts 
you have given us with others. Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPENING THE WINDOW 

 A Faith UNwrapped about THE VISION OF VATICAN II 

 Sunday, Oct. 14: - 2:05—3:45 p.m.   Monday, Oct. 15 - 6:05—7:45 p.m.                                   

 Tuesday, Oct. 16:- 6:05—7:45 p.m.  Wednesday, Oct. 17: - 6:05—7:45 p.m.   

Menu: Hot Dogs, Potato chips, and Veggie Tray 

Participants are asked to bring a Dessert to share. 

First Reconciliation              

Preparation #2 

Wednesday, October 24th 

6:00 –7:30 p.m. 

Candidate and Parent to attend  

 

 

 

 

 

(Children attending First Reconciliation 
Preparation should not attend                  

Religious Formation Weekly Classes on 
October  22 or 23) 
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

 Greetings and Salutations, 

 In my journey this week, I came across a prayer from the United States Conference 

 of Catholic Bishops.  With all the negative and positive news out there regarding the 

 upcoming election I found this to be comforting.  Thought I would share.   

 

Prayer before an Election 

Lord God, as the election approaches, we seek to better understand the issues and concerns that confront our city, state, 

and country and how the Gospel compels us to respond as faithful citizens in our community. 

We ask for eyes that are free from blindness so that we might see each other as brothers and sisters, one and equal in    

dignity, especially those who are victims of abuse and violence, deceit and poverty.  

We ask for ears that will hear the cries of children unborn and those abandoned, men and women oppressed because of 

race or creed, religion or gender.  We ask for minds and hearts that are open to hearing the voice of leaders who will bring 

us closer to your Kingdom. 

We pray for discernment so that we may choose leaders who hear your Word, live your love and keep in the ways of your 

truth as they follow in the steps of Jesus and His Apostles and guide us to your Kingdom of justice and peace. 

We ask this in the name of your Son Jesus Christ and through the power of the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

Let us pray daily for our nation and its leaders. 

Have a great week!   

Sabrina Queen  

 

 

 

 

 

The charism of Music empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s creative goodness to others through writing or       
performing music for the delight of others and the praise of God. 

The charism of Pastoring empowers a Christian to be an effective channel of God’s love and build Christian community by 
nurturing the relationships and long-term spiritual growth of a group. 

The charism of Prophecy  empowers a Christian to be a channel of divine truth and wisdom by communicating a word or 
call of God to individuals or a group through inspired words or actions. 

The charism of Service empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s purposes by recognizing the logistical gaps or unmet 
needs that can prevent good things from happening, and by personally doing whatever it takes to solve the problem and 
meet the need. 

The charism of Teaching empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s truth and wisdom by enabling others to learn     
information and skills that help them reach their fullest spiritual and personal potential. 

The charism of Voluntary Poverty empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s loving presence by living a life of cheerful, 
voluntary simplicity or poverty in order to identify with Jesus and the poor. 

The charism of Wisdom empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s goodness through remarkable insight that enables 
him or her to come up with creative solutions to specific problems and make good decisions. 

The charism of Writing empowers a Christian to be a channel of God’s creativity by using words to create works of truth or 
beauty that reflect the fullness of human experience and bring glory to God. 

 

Peace 

Fr Ron Richards 

 

IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 
      Cont.  From page 3 



 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish Page 8 

“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

HHHHHHHHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGH        SSSSSSSSCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOL                WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            MMMMMMMMMMMMARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARY            WILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSON            

 

 

What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an     opportunity to talk 
about your loss, to  express your grief, ask questions, and    sup-
port through your grieving  process. It is for people who have 
lost someone  in their lives.  All are  welcome regardless of 
church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please 
call Cindy Pronze at  734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,   
please call Regina Adams for an appointment          
at  313-268-6951.         

The Bible and its many stories can be difficult to interpret (or even seem boring), but at youth group, it 
was made fun and it makes a lot more sense! The meeting started with story time, where members of the 
fantastic Adult Team read Dr. Seuss books in small groups. Everyone was happy to see children’s books 
again. After the stories were discussed, it became time for the individual activity, where teens read three 
different Scripture passages and interpreted them. It was cool to see everyone intensively involved during 
the entire meeting. 

For teenagers especially, reading the Bible isn’t always the first thing we want to do. However, it is still 
important to read the Word of God on a regular basis. To make it easier, one can follow PRIMA when    
reading the Bible: Pray, Read, Imagine, Meditate and Apply (to daily life). 

Have a blessed week! 

Hannah Urbaczewski, 11th grade 

 

Don’t forget teens, this week for youth group, we will be attending Faith Unwrapped. It really is the 
perfect evening.  We get to gather with our friends, eat a delicious dinner, learn awesome things       
together and be a strong faith witness to our greater Church community.  The only tricky thing is that 
youth group is from 6:00-8:00 pm on these nights.  Be sure to mark your calendar so that you are not  
‘That Guy!’ who shows up awkwardly at 7:00 pm. 

Have a great week! 

 

Four million Americans are afflicted with                   
Alzheimer’s  Disease.   Do you have a parent, 

spouse, or loved one affected by this dreaded         
disease? Need facts or an understanding ear to       

listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, social worker 
and parishioner, has 14 years  experience working 

with Alzheimer patients and their families.  The      
Alzheimer’s Support group meets the third          

Thursday of each month at 7:30pm.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to  call  
Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   
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Neumann’s Needlers 
Knitters and crocheters—you are 

invited to share an evening of       

creativity and conversation. We 

meet every second and fourth Tuesday, January 

through November. Everyone is welcome--men and 
women, young and old, beginners and advanced. We 
are now working on lap blankets/shawls for older 
adults, baby hats and blankets, hats and scarves, and 
chemo caps. Yarn and patterns are available for your 
use. We meet next on October 23, 7:30- 9 PM.  
Questions?                                                                              
Contact Bev Polcyn                                                         
bevpolcyn@hotmail.com 734-740-3701 

Whatever your hand finds to do, do 
with your might. 
Proverbs 9:10a 

 

Are you a naturally caring, compassionate and giving       
person?  Were you blessed with parents and other role 
models in life from whom you learned that the joy of    
living is giving? 

If you answered “YES” to either of the above questions 
look for an invitation to Serve from the Society of St.       
Vincent de Paul in future bulletins. 

 

Day of Reflection and Prayer 
Thurs., Oct. 18, 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. Check-in 8:30.        
Sponsored by the Fr. Solanus Guild for all men and 
women. $25/person includes catered lunch, two          
conferences, all activities, snacks, and closing with 
Mass. Registration only in advance – with credit card     
by phone, call Mary at (313) 579-2100 ext 169 or mail     
payment to ATTN: MARY, Fr. Solanus GUILD (NOT    
the Center), 1780 Mt. Elliott, Detroit MI 48207.                 
Confirmations by email only. www.solanuscasey.org 

Pregnant or just recovering from a Pregnancy?  
Judy Farmer, a parishioner at St. John Neumann is 
offering free Pilates to you on Wednesdays at 
7:00pm.  To register or for more information        
contact Judy at 734-233-5303. 

Divine Child High School  

Fall Open House 

Wednesday, October 24, 2012 

7:00 pm - 8:30 pm 

 
Honors/Advanced Placement Courses • Online Summer 

Courses 

One of the Largest Private Co-Ed Athletic Programs in the 

State 

Award Winning Art, Theater, and Forensics Programs 

Class of 2012 

99% Attending College • 1% Entering Armed Forces 

Over $7,100,000 in College Scholarships 

24.2 ACT Average • 85% of AP Students Earned College 

Credit 

1001 North Silvery Lane • Dearborn, Michigan 48128 • phone 
313.562.1990 

www.DivineChildHighSchool.org 

Over a Half-Century of Catholic Education 

 

  SJN CAPTURES CYO DIVISION CHAMPIONSHIP 

The St John Neumann varsity girls volleyball team 
recently captured first place in its' division by going 
8-0 through the regular season. This is the first       
division title for SJN in volleyball since the program 
started in 2009. The team will advance to the        
district playoffs which will begin on Saturday,        
October, 13th. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, October 15  Tuesday, October 16 

Galatians 4:22-24,226-27,31,5:1 Galatians 5:1-6 

Luke 11:29-32   Luke 11:37-41 
                        
Wednesday, October 17  Thursday, October 18 
Galatians  5:18-25  2 Timothy 4:10-17b 

Luke 11:42-46   Luke 10:1-9 

 

Friday, October 19  Saturday, October 20 

Ephesians 1:11-14   Ephesians 1:15-23                   
Luke 12:1-7    Luke 12:8-12 

 
 

Sunday, October 21, 2012   

Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                                  

Isaiah 53:10-11            Hebrews 4:14-16             Mark 10:35-45 

Monday, October 15, 9:00 a.m.   

Int. of Dennis Gilbo (Janet) 

Chuck Janovsky (Wife) 

Bob Lewandowski (Sandy Rzepecki) 

Mel Morehead (Family) 

Int. Sumar & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Anthony Saliba (Carrie Saliba and  John & Dolly Abel) 

Walter & Bernice Wawrzynowicz (Arlene Ladell) 

Special Intention 

Tuesday, October 16,  9:00 a.m. 

David Digasbarro (wife & family) 

Margaret Spas (Family) 

Special Intention 

Wednesday, October 17, 9:00 a.m. 

Lawrence Saliba (Carrie Saliba) 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Special Intention 

Thursday, October 18, 9:00 a.m.   

Marie Davis  (SJN Parish Family) 

Int. Michael MacDonald (Lawrence & Ann MacDonald) 

Julian Reyes (Reyes Family) 

Special Intention  

Friday, October 19, 9:00 a.m. 

Cornelius Dornatt (Ziemba Family) 

Estelle Kromer (Children & Grandchildren) 

Elizabeth Rizak (Family) 

Special Intention 

Saturday, October 20, 4:30 p.m. 

John J. Cahill (Jack & Ruth) 

Brian Lacki (Helen & Cas Lacki) 

Mary Helen McMillan (McShane Family) 

Special Intention 

Sunday, October 21, 2012 

8:30a.m. 

Rosella Bergman (Tony & Mary Schmitt) 

Fr. Richie Lewnau (Murinas Family) 

Special Intention 

10:30 a.m. 

Giuseppe & Vittoria Perri (Domenica Perri Family) 

Joseph & Catherine Sobczak (Bob & Mary Ann Victor) 

12:30 p.m. 

Int. Katie Morasso (James & Rose Gale) 

Homer Zorn—19th Anniv. (Family) 

5:30 p.m. 

Margaret Moran (Mihalic Family) 

SJN Parish Family 

Do you have a Gluten allergy? We now have     
Gluten-Free Hosts. Contact the Parish Office for 

more Info. 

Sunday, October 14 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
2:05pm  Faith UNwrapped 
Monday, October15 

9:00am  Liturgy 
6:05 pm  Faith UNwrapped 
6:30 pm  Square Dance  
Tuesday, October 16 
9:00am  Liturgy  
6:05 pm  Faith UNwrapped 
Wednesday, October 17 

9:00am  Liturgy  
10:00 am Bible Study 
6:05pm  Faith Unwrapped 
6:30pm  Rosary/Novena 
7:00 pm  OA 
7:00 pm  FA 
8:00 pm AA 
Thursday, October 18 
9:00am  Liturgy 
10:00 am WBS  
7:00pm  Parish Council 
7:00 pm  Marriage Prep Class 
7:30 pm  Women’s  AA 
Friday, October 19 

8:15am  Stations 
9:00am  Liturgy 
Saturday, October 20 
Hospitality Weekend 

4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, October 21 
Hospitality Weekend 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 

 
 

 
October 15 Marie Katros (1993) 
  Justine Gapczynski (2010) 
      
October16 Andrew Curtis (1980) 
  Isabelle Hand(1990) 
  Theresa Messina(2005) 
  Herman Witt(2010) 
   
October 17 Catheerine Metero (1991) 
  Mabel Landeene (1997) 
  Alice Gerus (2004) 
      
                                            
October 18   
      
October 19 James Neve (1995) 
  Maryann Jason (2005) 
    
October 20 Leona Osier(1998) 
  Patrick Lahey (2000) 
  Joseph Carlson (2001) 
  Henry Starr (2008) 
   
October 21  James LaPrad (1994) 
  Cecelia Kinczkowski (2003) 
     

   
     
     
     
   

   
  

 

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Carol Aren 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Kevin Campbell 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Ellen Lindner 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
Anthony Mac 
Catherine McKeever 
Lisa McMaster 

Mary Meshinski 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
John Neault 
Justin Paffenroth 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Walter Skynar 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Peter Tarchinski 
Tom Tipi 
iNicholas Womac 
William Womac 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 
SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Ens. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Pvt. Justin Ambrose Mabe 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

1st Lt. Christopher Rothwell 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

SPC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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Women’s Retreat 

“Keep the Change” 

The women of St. John Neumann Parish are invited to 
participate in a weekend retreat at St. Paul of the Cross 
Retreat Center. 
Our retreat theme for this year is “Keep the Change.”  
We deal with change in almost every aspect of our lives, 
from relationships and work, to church and society. 
Some changes we undertake ourselves, but much of the 
time we don’t like change, and we often wish                    
that those who initiated the changes would have kept 
them to themselves.  
But as is symbolized by the image of a butterfly with a 
cross, our faith can give us a different perspective                   
on change.  We often find that God is present in the 
changes we undergo.  In fact, these changes can be                   
for us moments of transformation, just like the change 
that transforms a caterpillar into a butterfly. 
Our retreat will lead us to reflect on how we respond to 
change in faith, and how we might even be called to  
enter into change, so that we may become more and like 
the Son of God, Jesus Christ,  who underwent various 
changes in order to bring us to salvation.  Instead of  
resisting change, we may find ourselves willing to 
“keep” it. 
 

Women’s Retreat – October 19-21, 2012 
 

Please contact your co-captain for information and/or to 
make a reservation. 
 
Janet Gilbo – (734) 459-5343 
E-mail – jgilbo@wowway.com 

 

Overeater’s Anonymous                               
Open Meeting 

 

 

OVEREATER’S ANONYMOUS is a fellowship of individuals 
who, through shared experience, strength, and hope, are    

recovering from compulsive overeating. 

There are no dues or fees for members;  we are                          
self-supporting through our own contributions.  Our primary 

purpose is to abstain from compulsive overeating and to carry 
this message of recovery to those who still suffer.  The         

Overeater’s Anonymous Open meeting will be held every 
Wednesday at 7:30pm 

If you have any questions you may contact                               
Mary @734-634-7154 or Tracie @ 734-718-5575.  

Hello from All Saints Catholic School in Canton! This week, we’d like to share some information with you about 
the high standards and challenging curriculum that we feature. Our curriculum is aligned with the Michigan state 
standards and the new Common Core standards which are being implemented across the country. Each school 
chooses how to meet these standards, and at All Saints, we have a coherent, specific, and content-rich curriculum 
to meet the needs of our students. We use the Core Knowledge Sequence, developed by E.D. Hirsch, Jr. Core 
Knowledge reading includes classics such as The Adventures of Tom Sawyer and The Secret Garden in 5th grade. 

Our second graders are studying the continents and are learning about the landforms of Africa. Come to our school and observe 

our wonderful students and their excitement for learning! 

Rosary 
Every year, we have a Catholic identity focus, and our theme for our new school year is “Growing in Faith.” We continue to help 
students grow their faith and we want to reach out to you, our parish partner, to build a community of faith with us. It has become 
a tradition at our school to pray the Rosary with a volunteer mom leading a group of students with a set of Rosaries that goes from 
class to class. This year, we would like each student in the school to have one! If you have an extra Rosary or two at home, please 
deposit any donations to the box in the back of church or drop them off at All Saints Catholic School (48735 Warren Rd. in Can-
ton). If you drop them off in the box in the back of church, please label your Rosaries with your name and address so the children 
can pray for you and send you a thank you card. If you would like to drop off the Rosaries at All Saints, we would be happy to 
show you around our school! We are collecting Rosaries through the end of October. Thanks so much for your help as we teach 

the next generation about our Catholic faith! 

 




